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PURPOSE:  
Modify CHP down payment assistant programs to emulate and leverage the state’s new DPA program.  The 
program modifications are designed to encourage home buying in the Core-City at all income levels.  
Consequently, the modifications would only apply to homes purchased in the Core-City.  Program 
enhancements: 
 

• Will pertain to all down payment assistance provided by CHP in the Core-City; 
• Provide deferred 5 year loans that are forgiven at a rate of 20% per year; 
• Provide assistance of $7,500 regardless of loan size; 
• Homebuyers eligible for HUD funded assistance can combine the two programs; 
• Homebuyers eligible for the Core-City Homebuyer Assistance Program can combine with the state 

program; and 
• Homebuyers with household incomes above the state’s or HUD’s income caps can still access $7,500 

through the Core-City Homebuyer Assistance Program. 
 
Changes can be made immediately upon Council approval. 
 
BACKGROUND:   
The NC Housing Finance Agency has announced a new down payment assistance program that provides 
$15,000 DPA per income eligible household regardless of loan size but the maximum purchase price is 
$245,000.  The program is only available in 5 counties (Cabarrus, Cumberland, Guilford, Johnston and 
Mecklenburg).  Funding is sourced from the NC Hardest Hit Fund. 
 
BUDGET IMPACT:  
None, the program will utilize existing appropriated resources (HUD and General Fund). 
 
RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED: 
The Community Development and Housing Department recommends approval of the modifications to the down 
payment assistance programs and that the appropriate City official and/or employee be authorized to execute all 
necessary documents. 






